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  TERM 2 WEEK 10 
 

MONDAY  29th 

* SISA: Stage 1 & 2 

TUESDAY 30th 

 

WEDNESDAY 1st 

 

THURSDAY 2nd 

 

FRIDAY 3rd 
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PUBLIC SCHOOL 
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Principal Update 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Wellbeing Initiative 
 

Last week, I had great pleasure engaging with all Stage 3 students in 

conversations about healthy and unhealthy signs during friendship               

interactions. Together, we were able to look at several scenarios and 

identify healthy, warning and unhealthy signs that can appear during 

friendship groups. It was great to conclude with strategies in resolving 

warning signs or having a trusted adult (parent/teacher) intervene when 

we recognise unhealthy signs. 
 

This week our prefects have led team building activities across all Stage 

3 classes. The activities have been planned by each school prefect. Our 

Stage 2 teachers have spent time discussing qualities of a good friend, 

followed by sharing of scenarios and identification of healthy, warning 

and unhealthy signs in friendships. Next week, our prefects will lead our 

Stage 2 students in team building activities. We also welcome Constable 

Jim Bottalico, Youth Liaison Officer to discuss Cyber Safety with our 

Stage 3 students. 

Semester 1 Reports 

Semester 1 Reports are well underway! I would like to take this               

opportunity to thank all teachers who currently are in the process of            

writing student reports. At Croydon Park Public School our timeline will 

be: 

Term 2: Ongoing teaching and learning including student assessments 

and writing reports 

Term 3 Week 2: Student Progress Reports will be distributed on Friday 

Term 3 Week 3: Parent/Teacher Interviews will commence 

Term 3 Week 4: Parent/ Teacher Interviews will continue.                                    

It is hoped that we will be able to have interviews face to                                

face but if not, we will conduct the interviews via                                              

zoom or phone. 
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TERM 3 WEEK 1 
 

MONDAY  20th 

* Staff Development 

Day 

TUESDAY 21st 

* First Day of Term 3 

* NAIDOC Week at 

CPPS 

WEDNESDAY 22nd 

* Ultimate Dream-

time Incursion 

THURSDAY 23rd 

 

FRIDAY 24th 

* Kindergarten 100 

days of school         

celebration day 
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T R TU H H O N O U R 

Principal Update 

 

School Assemblies Resume 

Last Friday, we resumed our K-6 morning assembly. This Friday, we will 

also have additional award assemblies for K-2 and 3-6 students. As per 

current DoE guidelines, each school assembly is limited to 15 minutes 

with no external visitors present. Next Friday morning, our K-6 assembly 

will include our PBL (Do it Right) mega raffle and Student of the Month. I 

look forward to hopefully welcoming parents and carers into our school 

assemblies in Semester 2 and will keep you informed once further              

restrictions are lifted. 

 

Gentle reminder: Term 1 School Accounts 

Thank you to those families who have been able to pay the Term 1             

Accounts. During this uncertain time for employment, I am grateful for 

your financial contributions and understand that for many families, you 

may not be in a position to contribute. If you are now in a position to pay 

anything towards these accounts, please contact our School                              

Administration Manager, Mrs Cheryl Kaindl to get a new account and   

balance owing. Please feel free to pay what you can, when you can. 

Thank you for your support with this matter. 

 

Gentle Reminder- Kindergarten 2021 

We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2021. If you have a child 

who will be attending school next year or know of someone who is in our 

local enrolment catchment area and has a child entering Kindergarten in 

2021, enrolment forms are now available from our school office. 
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TERM 3 WEEK 2 
 

MONDAY  27th 

* SISA: Stage 1 & 2 

TUESDAY 28th 

 

WEDNESDAY 29th 

 

THURSDAY 30th 

* 3-6 Athletics        

Carnival 

FRIDAY 31st 

* ES1 Calmsey Hill 

Farm (if not post-

poned) 
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PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEO ORA 

T R TU H H O N O U R 

Principal Update 

P&C Fundraiser: Treasured family recipes needed for our 
School's Cookbook 
  
We are asking all families to submit a treasured family recipe along with a 

photograph, a brief explanation of the dish’s history and its importance to 

your family (please see attached flyer).  

The cookbook will be professionally printed and serve as a wonderful     

memento for families — one that encourages family conversations,            

sharing and celebration of the wonderful cultural diversity that makes up 

the Croydon Park Public School Community. Please forward recipes or 

questions to flavoursofcpp@gmail.com Your support is very much                    

appreciated. 

 

Keeping the School Informed 

Please make sure when any of your personal arrangements change let 

the office know the details. This includes changes in personal contact  

details, pick up and drop off arrangements and emergency contacts.  

 

Last day of term is next Friday 3 July. 

As term 2 draws to a close, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

parents and carers for your support in home learning, cooperation to 

fulltime return to school guidelines, staggered pick up and drop off               

arrangements. Wishing all our families a wonderful holiday break. 

School resumes on Tuesday 21 July for all students. At this stage, 

our school will continue with staggered pick up time arrangements for the 

beginning of next term. I look forward to keeping you informed of any 

changes that may occur as soon as further restrictions continue to lift. 

 

Kindest Regards, 

Anastasia Galanos, Principal. 

mailto:flavoursofcpp@gmail.com
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Early Stage 1 Update 

Kindergarten students have now been at school for 91 school days. We 

are  getting very excited as we count up to 100 days of school! My outfit 

is already for next term. I can’t wait too. Remember the students can 

come to school dress like they are 100 years old. 

This Wednesday is our PBL celebration day. Each term students                

celebrate being respectful, safe and a good learner. On Wednesday the 

students can come dressed in their pyjamas for our PJ and Movie day. 

I would also like to remind parents to return permission notes and to 

make payments for the Ultimate Dreamtime incursion which is taking 

place on Wednesday in the first week back at school in Term 3.  

Finally I would like to take this opportunity to knowledge the great      

learning happening with Kindergarten. Over the last several weeks,            

kindergarten students have started reading and writing and already we 

have students really challenging themselves. It is wonderful seeing l         

earning in action! 

Emma Thuell, Assistant Principal 

Stage 1 Update 

As we approach the end of term break at 

the end of next week, I’d like to                  

congratulate all the Stage 1 students on 

all their hard work in what was a busy 

and eventful term. 

Over the past few weeks, Stage 1 students have been focusing on their 

descriptive writing and on improving their own writing. They have been 

looking carefully at samples of good writing and using I Can Statements to 

meet their writing goals. Here is some of their hard work.  

Eliza Judd, Relieving  Assistant Principal 
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Stage 2 Update 

Thank you to the parents and carers who returned the note regarding      

intention to apply for an opportunity class in 2021. This is the final reminder 

that the closing date is Friday 26 June.  

With only one week to go in Term 2, the Stage 2 team would like to wish all 
families a safe, happy and well-deserved holiday over the winter break. We 
look forward to commencing Term 3 refreshed. There will be an update in 
the newsletter at the beginning of next term regarding Stage 2 teaching 

and learning programs and homework.  

 

Ashley Winwood, Assistant Principal 

Stage 3 Update 

I would like to remind parents to return permission notes and make               

payments for Ultimate Dreamtime incursion which is taking place on 

Wednesday in the first week back at school in Term 3. This incursion is 

highly recommended and by all reports a thoroughly enjoyable learning          

experience. 

Several parents have been asking when the NIDA program for Stage 3 will 

take place. Due to the current health situation the NIDA program has been 

rescheduled for Term 4. This will be a great way to end the year. 

This week Stage 3 have been participating in activities designed by the 

prefects which examine friendships and ways to strengthen and maintain 

positive relationships. The prefects have run the sessions, which have 

been highly successful. 

Next week Senior Constable Bottalico, from the police youth liaison            
department, will run a session for Stage 3 students on Cyber Safety and 

ethical behaviour when using social media.   

 

Steve Costello, Assistant Principal 
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BRONZE AWARDS 

K/1B: Rachel, Max 

1H: Hariss, Elena, 

Tynisha, Arielle 

1J: Angus,           

Genevieve 

1/2R: Ali 

2J: Aidan, Emily,  

Jasmine 

2SH: Alex,                

Josephine, Julianna, 

Emilia 

3/4W: Harry,            

Christiana, Alex, 

Sharon, Shayla 

3/4M: Isaiah 

4/5V: Joshua, 

Danae, Aya, Emily, 

Eloise, Romeo 

5/6W: Pablo, Vansh 

 

SILVER AWARDS 

1H: Alexander 

1/2R: Darko 

2J: Nam, Kayla, 

Ricky, Anabella, 

Charlotte 

3/4HI: Andy 

3/4W: Oscar 

3/4M: Ikahui, Leah, 

Sofia 

CROYDON PARK  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEO ORA 

T R TU H H O N O U R 

Croydon Park Crest Awards 

 

 

 

 

 We are Safe, We are Learners, We are Respectful  

Who’s responsible? We are! 

Each fortnight this term, the students and teachers are focusing on one 

of our school’s expectations in a shared space of the school. Teachers 

will be on the lookout for students following our school expectations to 

be awarded ‘Do It Right’ tokens and Croydon Park Crests. Remember 

 

Blue Level- All students begin here 

5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Bronze Award 

1 Bronze Award + 5 more Croydon Park Crests = 1 Silver 

award 

1 Silver award + 5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Gold Award  

PBL Expectation for Weeks 9 & 10 

We are RESPECTFUL to ours peers 

- I can talk through my friendship problems in a respectful manner 

- I can go to a teacher for help when needed 

- I am respectful even when I have a difference in opinion to my friends 

- I treat others how I would like to be treated 

- I speak politely and use my manners 

- I am inclusive and considerate of others 
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PBL Celebration Day  

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a process that brings together 
the whole-school community to contribute to developing a positive, safe 
and supportive learning culture. The PBL framework assists schools to 
improve social, emotional, behavioural and academic outcomes for                   
children and young people. 
  
At Croydon Park Public School, students are explicitly taught all expected 
behaviours under our three school-wide expectations of; We are Safe, We 
are Learners, We are Respectful. These  expectations are positively         
reinforced with the use of do it right tokens and Croydon Park Crests. 
  
Each term, to celebrate students’ hard work and consistent following of 

these expected behaviours, we hold a PBL Celebration Day. This term we 

will be celebrating all students who have remained on a positive behaviour 

level with a PJ and Movie Day. 

    SILVER AWARDS 
3/4B: George, Amy 

4/5V: Ella, Matilda, 

Eloise, Alvin,               

Matthew 

5/6W: Elena 

 

SILVER AWARDS 
1J: Ryan, Ria, Amelia 

2J: Adam 

3/4B: Ewen 

3/4W: Dylan, Alexi, 

Myka 

3/4HI: Alvaro, Riley, 

Josiah, Elise, Lennox, 

Sophie 

3/4M: Perri, Samuel 

4/5V: Mansar, Evie, 

Isabelle 
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Book Club Payment Arrangements 

This is to advise that in future, Scholastic Book Club payments will be 
paid on-line directly to Scholastic (NOT Parent on Line Payment - no 
cash to school). This is going to make the process of ordering book club 
so much more efficient and easier for our Volunteer Book Club organisers 
and also limits the amount of cash that children carry to school. 

Clips for Wheelchairs 

The school canteen are still collecting bread clips. The clips are             

recycled into wheelchairs. Please save your clips and send them in with 

your child. They can then be given to Angela in the canteen or Mrs 

Thuell. 

Thank you, 

Emma Thuell 
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P&C Members Update – Week 9, 2020 
The P&C was able to hold their first meeting since March 2020 on Wednesday June 10 via 
Zoom.  We had almost half of our members attend which was fantastic! We thank our members 
for   taking the time out of their busy family schedules to attend. It is much appreciated.   

During the meeting, it was awesome to hear from our new Principal, Anastasia, via her 
“Principal’s Report”. Unfortunately, we couldn’t make any firm decisions around future events 
or fundraising as the school’s Events Calendar is currently on hold due to social distancing         
restrictions. However, we’ll let you know as soon as we’re able to start holding events again.    

What we were able to do was spend some of our P&C funds and purchase of THREE (3) much 
needed items for our school;  
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            CPPS P&C Facebook Group      
 

If you would like to stay up to date with our CPPS P&C Facebook group please sign up by following this link:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/     It is a great way to stay connected with 

the P&C! 

P&C Members Update Continues 

Some parents are putting together a 2020 Croydon Park Public School Cookbook. All proceeds 

from the cookbook go back into raising funds for the school! So get cooking (and writing) these 

school holidays with your children and submit a favourite recipe. Recipes can either be hand writ-

ten and handed back to class or can be typed (download the word or PDF template here  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1hua02mRdxEveGM2eMvYAIlEXDY0CNpl3?

usp=sharing ) and send to flavoursofcpp@gmail.com along with a photo. There is no need to                    

resubmit a recipe you have  previously sent. We look forward to receiving your recipes and photos.  

Due date: Term 3 week 1: Friday 24th July.   

  So when is the next meeting?  Thursday August 13   

Further updates will appear on our Facebook page and via email to our 2020 Members.   

P&C Membership  
If you would like to sign up to become a P&C member and be able to vote on P&C matters, 
please take a membership form when you visit the School next.  Forms are located on the desk 
outside the school office.  Membership is $2.   

Contact us 
       Simply check the P&C Facebook group https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/or send       

What is the P&C? 

The Croydon Park Public School P&C Association (CPPS P&C) is a not-for profit/volunteer             
organization. CPPS P&C is committed to building our school community’s environment of               

happiness, caring, fairness, co-operation and friendship. CPPS P&C activities include community 
building, fundraising and advocacy in partnership with the school. Fundraising priorities were  

voted on at the Annual General Meeting in March 2020.    

https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1hua02mRdxEveGM2eMvYAIlEXDY0CNpl3?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1hua02mRdxEveGM2eMvYAIlEXDY0CNpl3?usp=sharing
mailto:flavoursofcpp@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
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